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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
February 7, 2024
Present:  G. Rozich, D. Cecutti, C. Baldridge, E. Belfrage
Absent:    C. Rose
Staff:       S. Dring
Executive Committee Action Items:

· Gerrilyn Rozich made a motion to approve the meeting minutes for the December 2023 meeting. Dave Cecutti seconded. All approved.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of December 2023 Meeting Minutes – Dave welcomed the group to the February Executive Committee Meeting. Gerrilyn Rozich made a motion to approve the meeting minutes for the December 2023 meeting. Dave Cecutti seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – The November Bed Tax was $99,154 compared to $91,903 last November, an increase of 8 percent. The FINAL year-to-date Bed Tax for 2023 was $1,263,939 – a 10 percent increase over 2022; and equal to the pre-pandemic year of 2019. There was a final budget surplus of $63,939. The December Bed Tax was $78,201 compared to $61,229 last December, an increase of 28 percent. The year-to-date Bed Tax in 2024 is 22 percent over the projected budget.
b. Balance Sheet – The current total in the checking and saving accounts through February 2 is $704,027. Account receivables total $35,000 – all related to the Partnership Program. It is policy to have at least six months of “hard” operating expenses for the reserve fund. The reserve fund balance stands at $314,561. To diversify, both CDs are located at separate banks – US Bank and Riverside Bank of Dublin.

c. Profit & Loss – Through February 2, total expenses year-to-date stand at 8.7 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 3 percent. All line items to date are on budget as expected. 

III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Metro Center Revitalization – Scott noted that staff attended a public “Metro Center Revitalization” meeting last week held by the City of Dublin. The meeting is part of an ongoing effort to develop the Metro Center area and bring back the vibrancy to the area that was experienced 20+ years ago. Some of the City’s objectives for the project include refining a vision of a district identity and sense of place for the district which replicates the success of Bridge Park but does not duplicate its character; identify infrastructure improvements; identify strategic partnerships and more. The project vision is scheduled to be completed in August 2024.
Scott noted that seven of Dublin’s 18 hotel properties are located in the Metro Center area and any revitalization would be tremendous boost for Dublin’s hospitality industry. Scott will also send out a City Survey for the project to the Board. 
b. New Hotel Developments – There are two new hotel developments being considered in the Bridge Park area. Crawford Hoying and Cameron Mitchell have announced a partnership in bringing a first-of-its kind, upscale hotel to Central Ohio. The boutique hotel will feature a new signature CMR restaurant, several unique food and beverage options, multiple outdoor spaces, and an event and conference center -- each embodying CMR’s extraordinary genuine hospitality and culinary excellence. Located Southeast of the 161 roundabout at Riverside Drive and West Granville Road, the hotel will be part of a mixed-use expansion of Bridge Park in downtown Dublin. The City of Dublin approved a Development Agreement for the project but Scott noted the project is still in the developmental stages with no completion date at this point.
Scott also noted that Indus Companies is working on a project that would be similar to Bridge Park and located on the north side of the current development. The project is estimated to be mixed-use and include two hotels. Scott said this project has not yet been formally presented to the city so it has a way to go before it becomes reality.
c. Darree Fields Synthetic Turf Project – The Committee discussed next steps for the Darree Fields project. The committee recommended that Scott discuss with the Dublin City Manager at his next meeting in March regarding what needs they have and how Visit Dublin can assist at this point.
d. Historic Dublin – Staff are creating a new self-guided walking tour of Historic Dublin with assistance from the Dublin Historical Society. The map-style resource will lead visitors, residents, school groups and others to key points of interest around Historic Dublin. The self-guided tour will be released this spring and available at the Dublin Visitor Information Center. Scott noted that the Dublin Historical Society is also opening a new Dublin Museum at 35 S. High Street that is scheduled to open later this year.
IV.  President & CEO Report

a. State Audit, 990 – Staff is working with the State of Ohio Auditor’s Office to complete its bi-annual Agreed Upon Procedures (AUP) Audit, which is scheduled to be completed in the spring. The State will provide the results to the Board. On a side note, Scott met with the central regional liaison with the Ohio Auditor of State (Scott Brown) as an introduction. Scott also noted that he is working with the organization’s CPA to complete its annual 990.
b. “Everything Dublin” Merchandise Store – There has long been high demand and little supply for general Dublin merchandise. Visit Dublin staff receives a tremendous number of requests from both visitors and residents for basic apparel such as shirts, hats, and mugs. In response, the City and Visit Dublin have partnered to create a new Online Merchandise Store featuring Dublin. The Store will go live in the next week or so. Scott noted that there is $2,000 budgeted for the merchandise to build supply and that Visit Dublin will receive a percentage of proceeds for each sale. 
c. Solar Eclipse – Dublin will be in the “path of totality” for a total solar eclipse April 8, 2024. Visit Dublin is preparing for the event in hopes to attract travelers for this rare occurrence. Staff are implementing a marketing strategy and creating a VIP Viewing Event on top of the Library Parking Garage. The event will be offered to Bus Tours and other VIPs who have purchased a package. Staff have also created and branded Eclipse viewing glasses for the event as well.
d. Visual Brand Identity – Staff are launching a Brand Identity project that will ultimately provide a new logo, graphic standards manual and more. Scott said that over the past few years with Cornett, our strategic marketing agency, Visit Dublin has obtained substantial research with visitor, resident and key stakeholder perceptions that will be a guide in creating a Visual Brand Identity. Staff are enlisting the assistance of several Board Members with the City, Zoo, Memorial Tournament and Bridge Park to be a sounding board for the project since a look Visit Dublin look will impact their organizations. The effort will be completed in time for the regional campaign launch in May.
V.  Other
· Board Meeting – Monday, February 26 at noon, Dublin Library
· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, March 6 at 4 p.m., Missing Jimmys
“Visit Dublin enhances the Quality of Life for residents by attracting visitor spending, consumer interest and entrepreneurial investment into the community.”
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